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8th July 2022  


Dear Parents and Carers 

 I am writing to inform you about some of the changes that we are introducing from September 2022 when we return to school.  Firstly, pupils return on the 7th September 2022  and there is also a list of the school holidays for the whole of the forthcoming year on the website, Class Dojo and the school Facebook page. 

I’m sure you are aware of the changes to the school uniform, and links to the suppliers website are available on the school website, Class Dojo page, and here https://www.sportsworkwear.com/croft-community-school but other suppliers are also available, the only rule being that the colours for the uniform are the same as the ones on the school website.  Should there be any reason why your child can’t wear school uniform please let us know so that alternative arrangements can be put in place. 

We are also changing school dinner suppliers, we will be no longer using Taylor Shaw and our catering will all now be done in house by our own staff so we will publish menus in time for the pupils return to school in September.  

Timetables for next year are now complete and your child will be bringing their timetable home next week, this will inform you of what lessons your child has each day, the name of the subject teacher and the types of lessons that your child will be accessing. 

I have also attached a staff list with a brief headline about what each of the teachers’ responsibilities are in school.  The form pastoral team are the first point of contact for you should you wish to contact school via phone or Class Dojo, the name of the form teacher is at the top of each timetable. 

We will also be hosting a monthly coffee morning where parents and carers can come into school and discuss any issues that need to be raised or make any suggestions to improve the lives of the children at school.  The list of these dates is also attached to this letter. 

As part of the curriculum review we hold each year we have decided to make some changes to the secondary curriculum from September.  During the pastoral programme pupils will be engaged in a programme called ‘Commando Joes’ CJ's Education Sevices - Commando Joe's (commandojoes.co.uk)   as well as the other aspects of the pastoral programme, these are Rights Respecting School, Emotional Intelligence, and ASDAN Life Skills. 




We will also be trialling some new subjects in Key Stage Three which involve all of the pupils in Years 7,8,9 having taster sessions of Design and Technology, Textiles and Food Technology.  Pupils will access these lessons on a carousel basis for a term each.  If your child is cooking they will be informed the previous week the meal they are preparing but we will still be providing all of the ingredients. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]From September we will also be joined a 2 new teachers and a number of learning support assistants.  The two teachers are both in secondary with Miss Van Den Broucke joining us as an English teacher and Mrs Appleby joining us as a Key Stage 4 static class teacher. 


Finally, I hope you have a relaxing and enjoyable Summer holidays and we will look forward to welcoming your child back in September.  In the meantime, if you require more information or have any questions about the either the school report or this letter please contact school via the usual channels. 


Yours Sincerely 
Lee Davis 
Head of School 
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